
 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON 

VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
June/July 2016 

ST MARY’S CHURCH  
St Mary’s Church is a “Chapel of Ease” in the Parish of Warton to provide a place of worship in the 
villages of Borwick and Priest Hutton. 

 
Services in the Parish: 
At St Mary’s: 
First Sunday of the Month at 11am, a service in contemporary language with hymns, and including Holy 
Communion. 
Every Tuesday at 8am is a said Eucharist, using the traditional language of the “Book of Common Prayer”. 

 
At St Oswald’s, Warton: 
Every Sunday there is a said traditional Eucharist at 8am and a Sung Eucharist at 11am. 
Usual Weekday services: Monday at 12noon and Thursday at 11am. 
 
Other activities at St Mary’s include a monthly Bible Study….see Noeline Clarke for details (01524 
732825) 
“Inspire” - a discussion group meeting on the second Tuesday of each month at 11am….see Joyce 
Tombs for details (07768 930070) 
A monthly “House Communion”…. see Fr Damian for details. 
Contact: Fr Damian Porter 01524 732946 
 

BORWICK AND PRIEST HUTTON MEMORIAL HALL 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 2016 - to be held in the Hall on Tuesday 21st June at 8pm 

AGENDA  

1.  Apologies        

2. Minutes of AGM held on 21/05/15     

3. Matters arising not covered elsewhere on the agenda  

4. Chairman’s report        

5. Treasurer’s report and adoption of annual accounts   

6 Adoption of representatives 

7. Election of ordinary committee members                                                               Eric Rooney - Chairman 

 



PRIEST HUTTON PARISH MEETING  
The next Priest Hutton Parish Meeting will be on Thursday, September 22nd 8pm. 
Telephone:  03330062327    
Email: edwinashuttleworth@hotmail.com 
Edwina Shuttleworth  (Clerk to Priest Hutton Parish Meeting) 

 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON GARDENERS CLUB 
THURSDAY 30th JUNE     TRIP TO WARNELL HALL GARDEN SEBERGHAM & EDENLEA, CULGAITH 
Travelling by car we will visit one of the most beautiful gardens in Cumbria at Warnell Hall. This is a private 
garden and not normally open to the public, but for two weeks a year the 
owners open the garden for private parties in aid of a charity who, through 
garden therapy, supports soldiers damaged by combat. 
Lunch has been arrange at the Sour Nook pub in Sebergham and following 
this we will visit Edenlea in Culgaith, near Penrith. The cost of the trip, to 
include garden entries, lunch and refreshments at both gardens is £20. We 
ask that people travelling in cars make a small donation to the driver towards 
fuel cost. Anyone from the two villages wishing to join us on this trip should 
please get in touch with Diane Sunderland (Tel 01524 782111) before the end 
of May 2016. 

Meetings are held in the Memorial Hall at 7.30pm on the fourth Tuesday of the month.  New 

members always welcome.                                                                 
Diane Sunderland – Chairman 

BORWICK & PRIEST HUTTON WOMENS’ INSTITUTE 

Tuesday 14th June 2016 – “The Funny Side of the Law” by Fiona King is this 
month’s talk. Perhaps she will regale us with amusing happenings in court or maybe 
funny situations she has had to deal with during her career. All will be revealed on 
the night. 
 
Tuesday 12th July 2016 – Dr Michael Paris will tell 
the story of the love for and the heartache following 
the death of Vera Brittain’s fiance Ronald Leighton in 

1915 and how the First World War affected many families. Vera Brittain went 
on to write “Testament of Youth” which was serialised on television.  Her 
daughter Shirley Williams has told how after his death her mother was never 
again heard to laugh out loud. This will be one meeting not to be missed. 
New members are always welcome.  
For further information please contact the President Jane Taylor (Tel 73008 
 
 

The W.I. is holding an open meeting on Friday 30th September in the Memorial Hall at 7pm when 
 

SUSAN RUMFITT (Jewellery specialist 
 

from the Antiques Roadshow will give a presentation entitled 
 

“FABULOUS FABERGE”. 
 
 

Tickets are priced at £10 to include a glass of wine and nibbles and will be limited to 80. 
 

 
If anyone wishes to attend the event, tickets are available from Jane Taylor (730084) or 
Diane Sunderland (782111) on a first come first served basis. 
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CELEBRATE THE QUEEN'S 'OFFICIAL' 
 90th BIRTHDAY - 11th JUNE 

 
Set the DVD recorder or watch on i-player if you must, but forget the UEFA Euro Cup 
2016 for one night and join us in the village hall, on Saturday 11th June at 6.30pm, for 
a celebration of the Queen's official 90th birthday. 
 

Food will be a Jacob's Join Supper.  Priest Hutton residents are asked to bring savoury items and 
Borwick to bring the sweet/dessert items.  Plates and cutlery will be provided but please provide 
your own drinks, glasses and any nibbles. 
 
For one night only, Eric and his brilliant band of musicians will be taking us through a musical feast 
of the past nine decades of popular music plus an appropriate short musical quiz. So, if you want to 
Charleston, boogie, jive, ballroom, or you just want to sing along, feel free to join in 
and of course dress accordingly if you wish - anything goes - well, almost anything! 
 
Hopefully this will be a 'fun' night out for all the family, no charge will be made but 
we hope you will support a raffle. 
 
We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible. 
 
Maureen Thomas - Village Hall Committee 

 
 

CHILDREN’S SPORTS 
 

Saturday 2nd July 5.00pm at the Memorial Hall 
 

Sporting fun for children up to 16. 
Entry free. 

 
 

 
BARBEQUE 
 
Saturday 2nd July 6.30pm at the Memorial Hall 
 
Delicious food (inc vegetarian)   Bar serving wines & beers 
 
Adult £9.00 Child £4.00      Family ticket £20.00 
 

NB The above prices are for pre-paid tickets. Tickets on the door will be £1 extra per adult. 

Please try to buy tickets in good time so that we have a good idea of numbers and we can 

buy the right amount of food (see below). 

Tickets: Keith 782053   Ken 781000   Steve 735757 

*Please note that the Children’s Sports is starting at 5.00pm. This is so that it runs – seamlessly 

– into the BBQ, itself a family event. It should be a good night. Please try to come along. 

Keith Brady 



THEATRE & CONCERT CLUB 
As the membership secretary of this club I am happy to give details to anyone 
who wishes to become a member and/or obtain more information about the club. 
Please contact me on 01524 734624 
Olwen Watson 
 
 
 

SWIMMING 
There is a public swimming session for locals at Capernwray Hall on Fridays from 6pm – 
7pm.  The majority of attendees tend to be from Borwick & Priest Hutton.  Why not give it 
a try? 
 
 
 

 
BADMINTON 
 
Badminton takes place on Wednesdays at 8pm in the memorial hall.  This is not 
competitive League stuff, more a social knock-a-bout.  All welcome. 
Keith Brady 
 
 
 

BOWLS 
Bowls is held every Thursday from 2-4pm in the Memorial Hall.  The cost is £1.50 and 
includes tea and biscuits.  All are welcome to attend at various skill levels.  Anyone 
wanting to play, just turn up at the hall. 
 
 
 
 

 
PILATES 
Pilates classes are held on Mondays 1-2pm & Thursdays 6.45 – 7.45pm. £30 
for 6 sessions or £6 drop in. 

To contact Anna ring 07799077581 or email annagearypilates@outlook.com 

 
 

 
 
 
CRAFT GROUP    
We continue to meet throughout the summer on the 1st Wednesday of the month, 2-
4pm at Jane's house in Borwick.  Tel 730084 for more information. 
Jane Taylor 
 

 
 
 
BORWICK BOOK EXCHANGE 

The book exchange facility in St Mary’s Church is open in the daytime 10am – 3pm.   
Jim Thomas   730480.  
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LOTTERY 
Anyone wishing to join the Lottery please contact me on 781887 or jeanjohns@waitrose.com 
Winners in April 

1st No. 76 £20 Mr & Mrs C Heginbotham 

2nd No. 50 £10 Mrs Dorothy Rodley 

Winners in May 

1st No. 63 £20 Lyn Bond 

2nd No. 31 £10 Karen Baldam 

 

After 8 years of running the Village Lottery I am now standing down and 
looking for someone to take over from me.  Running the Lottery is not a 
difficult job, but an important one, in that it currently raises 
approximately £500 per year to support the Village Hall and to help with 
its maintenance. 
Anyone prepared to take over this task please contact me on 01524-
781887 or email jeanjohns@waitrose.com  Thank you   Jean 

 
 
 
LIBRARY VAN 
As far as is known the library van will continue to visit the villages at 3 weekly intervals on the Wednesdays 
below - from 11 – 11.15am at Borwick Green and on to Priest Hutton Green from 11.20 – 11.40am. 
Please check with dates posted on the village notice boards. 

 

June 15th  

July   6th 27th 

 
 
Tom & June would like to thank everyone for the Get well cards 
and good wishes they received after Tom’s accident.  
Thank you all…. 
Tom & June 
 
 
 
LOCAL PRESS 
Please send reports of village events/meetings etc. to Claire Helme at clairehelme2000@yahoo.co.uk  A 
rough outline/ bare facts will be sufficient for Claire to edit and send on to the local newspapers. 
 
EMAILED NEWSLETTERS                                       
I now send out 142 newsletters by email and 35 paper copies to villagers and interested parties.  Using 

email is so helpful in keeping costs and labour down. If you have an email address and currently receive a 

paper copy, please contact me on either 781887 or jeanjohns@waitrose.com.  

NEXT NEWSLETTER 
Please let me have your contributions to the August/September newsletter by Sunday, 24th July 2016.  
Thank you.    Issue no. 235 June/July 2016 JLJ 
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